TOWN OF LISBON, NEW HAMPSHIRE
INCORPORATED 1763

Board of Selectmen’s Meeting
Monday December 17, 2018
6:30 pm
Rail Road Station

PRESENT: Scott Champagne, Selectman-Chair: Brian Higgins,
Selectman; Arthur Boutin, Selectman:

PUBLIC: Chester Spruill

Approval of minutes from December 10th BOS meeting: Brian
Higgins made a motion to approve the December 10th BOS meeting
minutes as written and Arthur Boutin seconded the motion. All were in favor

of the motion.

Brian Higgins made a motion to approve the December 10th, 2018 Non-
Public minutes as written and Arthur Boutin seconded the motion. All were
in favor of the motion.

Sale of Town Owned Property- The Town of Lisbon now owns two
pieces of property in which the town would like to sell. The administrative
assistant (Krystle Dow) will put an ad in the paper that will run for two
weeks. The ad will include all details of the sales. One is a piece of
property located at 490 Butson Road and the other is a trailer that is
located on Cole Plain Road. One the Butson Road property there will be a
minimum bid of $2,000.00 and there will be no minimum bid for the trailer
located on Cole Plain Road. The bids will need to be submitted to the town




no later than January 18, 2019 and they will be open on January 21, 2019.
Again all details will be posted in the paper.

Ribbon Cutting- Arthur Boutin stated that at the Ribbon Cutting ceremony
for the new Fire/EMS/EOC building that the Wire Mill, Varney Smith, and
anyone else who donated should be included. The ribbon cutting will take
place Sunday December 23, 2018at 3pm.

Frozen Water Meter- There was a water meter at 186 South Main Street
that froze and split in half. The town's highway department went and
changed the meter out. It was discovered that the meter froze and split
because someone had left a basement window open. Scott Champagne
made a motion to charge the home owner for the Highway Department’s
overtime, call out time, and the actual meter. Arthur Boutin seconded the
motion. All were in favor of the motion.

There will be no meeting the week of Christmas and due to New Years
the next meeting will be Wednesday January 2, 2019.

6:55 PM Brian Higgins made a motion to adjourn and Arthur Boutin
seconded the motion. All were in favor of the motion.

NEXT BOS MEETING: January 2, 2019 @ 6:30 pm at the Rail Road
Station.




Respectfully submitted by Krystle Dow
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